
 
 
 
 
 
 

SPRING NEWSLETTER 9 – 10.03.2023 
 

Hi everyone, 
We have enjoyed lots of highlights at Carbeile this week.  The biggest one has got to have 
been the Year 4 Celebration Assembly, with brilliant content, confident presentation, and 
with every child contributing.  This is the sort of individual progress that tests cannot 
measure, but which is hugely important in the life of certain children.  I was so proud of 
Year 4 for what they achieved this week.   
 
On Monday evening our Year 5 swimmers did the most outstanding job in what will have 
been their first taste of competition at the Life Centre.  Competing against schools who 
have their own pools was tricky…maybe our next mufti day should put towards a school 
pool (only 6,578 mufti days should do it!)  Couple this with all of our cross country runners 
this season (the Landrake Run happening as we speak), our boys’ and girls’ football teams 
and the netball team - we have enjoyed so much sporting success this year. 
 
I have had a lot of interactions with parents this week, for a number of different reasons.  In 
every instance, parents have been positive, supportive and safe in the knowledge that we 
want the best for every single child at Carbeile.  Thank you so much for being so 
collaborative and working so well with us – this will benefit your children.  As always, if there 
is anything you think we can do better, please do not hesitate to email me.  
 
Take care 
 
Mr. H 
 
Reading 
Don’t forget that on Tuesday 21st March, at 10.00am, we will be holding a parent Reading 
Hour, where we would like to present a little about our reading offer in the hall, and then 
parents can go to their children’s class to have a read with them. 
 
School Council 
Our pupil voice is getting louder…and we love it.  A very successful cake sale at the end of 
the day yesterday raised valuable funds for the incubator for the chicks (eggs are in situ, 
ready to crack)!  Along with the mufti, we raised a massive £551.81.  This will pay for the 
incubator, and then we will ask the school council what else they would like to buy with it.  
Thank you very much for your support in this. 
 
Strike Day Menu for Year 6 Children 
Wednesday – Beefburger in a bun, meat-free sausage, chips and beans. Sponge and 
custard. 
Thursday – Pepperoni/margherita pizza, diced potatoes, corn on the cob. Cornflake 
crispies. 
 
Safer Recruitment 
Just to keep you up to date with our safeguarding training, myself and Mrs. Morton, chair of 
governors, attended safer recruitment training this week to ensure we are up to date with 
the current practice when appointing new staff/using volunteers.  Two more staff will attend 
this training in the coming weeks. 



 
Stars of the Week 
The super-duper learners from this week are: 

• Year 3: Sonny, Patricia, Mikey, Tosia, Harvey 

• Year 4: Aiden, Charlie, Katie, Callum, Corey, Katherine 

• Year 5: Jess, Braeden, Jacob, Lucas, Tommy, Jasmine 

• Year 6: William, Joshua, Eva, Mikey, Miles, Freddie, Nikita, Oliver 

• Mathematicians: Alfie, Daniel, Max, Lacey, Lily, Isabel, Archie 

• Golden Tokens: Yvie, Tosia, Braeden, Leo, Holly, Chelsea 
A huge well done to everyone who was awarded a certificate in our assembly this 
afternoon. 
 
Co-op 
Carbeile Junior School PTFA is part of the @Coopuk Local Community Fund. 
Choose us by clicking here https://membership.coop.co.uk/causes/68623 and you can help 

us make a positive impact in our community every time you swipe your #membership 

card. #CoopLCF #ItsWhatWeDo 

Time 2 Move 
The following letter was sent to schools this week: 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
Time2Move Holiday Programme – Easter 2023 It is with great pleasure that we can inform 
you that the Time2Move Holiday Programme for Easter 2023 is live.  
 
The programme offers fun physical activities, games and wider activities plus a funded meal 
for every child. All children are welcome to attend, and it is completely funded for children 
that are eligible for benefits-related Free School Meals.  
 
As a parent or guardian of a child eligible for benefits related free school meals you will 
need your child’s unique code in order to access the activities for free. You can access your 
child’s code quickly and easily at:  
 
www.cornwall.gov.uk/time2move  
 
Once you have this code you can search and book on activities here:  
 
www.activecornwall.org/T2MHolidayProgramme  
 
The activities are all delivered by approved providers with the main focus on fun and 
enjoyment. So please search for activities near you, book your child’s place and we look 
forward to seeing your child over the Easter holidays.  
 
For any questions regarding the Time2Move Holiday Programme please email  
 
Time2Move.HolidayProgramme@cornwall.gov.uk or phone 01872 323335.  
 
Yours faithfully  
The Time2Move Holiday Programme Team 
 
Rebranding 
You are obviously very aware that the school has gone through a large rebranding 
exercise, resulting in new uniform, a new logo, new values and a new vision.  There is a 
cost implication to this but it has transformed the school and has further improved the sense 
of ‘belonging’ across the school.  It has also posed problems when having to replace 
everything that has our old logo on.  One such update needed is the sail flags that we take 
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to the cross country events, and the ones we use for our assemblies and sports day.  We 
use a company in Penzance for our sail flags, and we would like to ask if there is anyone 
who would like to sponsor one of these flags.  I asked two parents during the cross country 
event and they seemed keen.  The cost of one flag would be £50 and we would of 
course add your business name to the bottom of it.  All flags are made from recycled 
PET bottles. Up to 60% are reclaimed from the ocean, beach clean ups and the fishing 
industry. The rest come from recycling centres. These pet bottles are broken down and 
then made into polyester yarn.  Please email me if you would be interested – 
head@carbeile.cornwall.sch.uk 
Thank you. 
 
Most Awesome Person of the Week 
Very remiss of me, but this was excluded from last weeks newsletter.  The winner last week 
was Charlie Brown in Year 3 for a fabulous attitude and for persevering in all of his learning, 
even when it becomes a bit of a challenge.   
This week, the trophy was awarded to Yvie Brannan for her fabulous courage in conquering 
a fear and being simply amazing.  Well done Yvie. 
 
Dates for your diary: 

Date Event 

Monday 13th March Songfest Concert 

Wednesday 15th March 
Possible strike days 

Thursday 16th March 

Tuesday 21st March Parent Reading Hour, from 10.00am 

Wednesday 22nd March Year 3 Celebration Assembly (1.45pm) 

Thursday 23rd March Year 5 Celebration Assembly (1.45pm) 

Friday 24th March School choir Earth Day concert at TCC at 6.00pm 

Monday 27th March Year 6 Celebration Assembly (2.15pm) 

Thursday 30th March Easter Extravaganza (parents in from 1.15pm) 

Friday 31st March Last day of spring term 

3rd – 14th April Easter Holiday 

Monday 17th April INSET Day, children not in school 

Tuesday 18th April  First day of summer term, children back to school 

Wednesday 19th April Year 3 FizzPop Science 

Thursday 20th April Year 4 Paignton Zoo 

Friday 21st April Earth Day 

Monday 1st May BANK HOLIDAY 

Monday 8th May BANK HOLIDAY 

3rd – 5th May Year 5 Residential to the Ultimate Adventure Centre 

9th – 12th May Year 6 SATs week 

Friday 14th July Year 3 Sleepover with the sharks 
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